
PTO Meeting Minutes 

5/14/19 at 7:11 | Meeting called to order by Leah Kletnieks 

In Attendance 

Bonnie Sanders, Katy McGuire, Aimee Holloway, Emily Park, Katie Smith, Leah Kletnieks, Mark Whatley, 

Allison Rodacker, Tina Melissare, Julia McGurk, Shari Johnston and Alyssa Garshol 

Approval of Minutes 

Katie Smith moved to approve the 4/9/19 meeting minutes.  Motion seconded by Alison Rodacker.  All voted 

in favor. 

Agenda 

1. Call to Order 

2. Reports 

3. Old Business 

4. New Business 

5. Open Discussion 

6. Announcements 

7. Adjournment 

Reports 

Principal’s Report – Shari Johnston 

• Started Stingray Star program this year.  Will expand program to explain what a Stingray Star looks 

like around the school. 

Teacher’s Report – Bonnie Sanders (TK – 2nd grade) 

• Thank you from teachers for Teacher Appreciation Week.   

• Thank you for caterpillars for TK and K. 

• Teachers are asking what teacher budgets will be next year so they can plan.   

o Budgets will be approved at last meeting and can be distributed before school is out. 

 

Treasurer’s Report – Allison Rodacker 

• Bank Account Balances 

o Checking - $60,523.71 

o Savings - $39,162.45 

PCIC Report 
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• The district is changing how teachers will get classroom supplies.  District will supply basic supplies.  

Lists are not going out to families on Arena Day.  Letter will go out at the end of the year telling 

parents that basic supplies will be provided by the district.  At the beginning of the year teachers will 

send a letter requesting money for additional supplies.  The letter from the teachers creates a conflict 

with the request from PTO for the Stingray fund which would provide money to teachers for their 

classrooms. Need to reconsider how we ask for money next year. 

• One school requests volunteers to provide ideas on what they want to see and/or put together at the 

school.  This allows the parents to create their own positions instead of filling old positions. 

• Del Valle has a group of Culinary Kids that can provide food for different events. 

• East Bay Sports can provide a Family Night Out. 

• Library will begin offering wood working on weekends in June. 

• District is considering getting rid of the Accelerated Reading Program. 

Old Business 

Spring Fundraiser Update – Friday, May 17 

• Will likely be raining.  May need to re-organize carnival set up. 

• Volunteers Needed – Need more registered volunteers to set up at 1. 

o Adult volunteers needed for all shifts 

• Auction Update – Closes tonight at 10 pm 

Umbrella/Bike Rack Update 

• Umbrellas will be purchased for outdoor lunch tables.  Tables will be chained to the ground and the 

umbrellas will be pinned in. 

• Bike Rack available in facilities and will be put out at the horseshoe drop off.  Brook is extending the 

garden. 

Book Fair 

• Sold just over $10,000 which earns about $5,000 in Scholastic dollars for the Librarian to spend.  Family 

Reading Night was not a huge success.  Next year Family Reading Night will be moved back to 

Thursday.  Coffee with Mom/Dad was a huge success and will continue next year. 

Science Camp 

• Scheduled for the end of May next year.  Wolf Camp will run the camp at Camp Arroyo.  Looking into 

bus transportation for next year – initial quote was $4,000 round trip. 

• Spaghetti Feed will be in September.  May be opened up to the public to increase fundraising. 

Teacher Appreciation Week 

• Thanks to everyone for help.  It was a big success. 

• Room service was fun and successful. 

Open Positions Update 

• Yearbook Committee – Looking for 6-8 person committee with 2 chairs.  Aimee Holloway and Katie 

McGuire will chair the committee.  Brook will take pictures. 

• Room Parent Coordinator – Kelly Van Buskirk will fill the position. 

 

New Business. 
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Box Tops 

• The program is going digital.  The box tops on boxes will be phased out.  An app will be available to 

scan your grocery store receipt to pick up eligible items. 

o Will run end of year campaign to turn in box tops.  Winning class will get a prize such as 

popsicles. 

Board Members Vote 

 Tina Melissare – Vice President 

o Allison Rodacker moved for Tina Melissare to be Vice President for a 2 year term beginning Fall 

2019 through Spring 2021.  Motion seconded by Katie Smith.  All voted in favor. 

 Julia McGuirk – Secretary 

o Allison Rodacker moved for Julie McGurk to be Secretary for a 2 year term beginning Fall 2019 

through Spring 2021.  Motion seconded by Tina Melissare.  All voted in favor. 

 

 

Open Discussion 

• Request for teachers for vote on cakes for cake decorating contest on Friday in the conference room. 

• Last day to turn in receipts is June 4th. 

Announcements 

• Online Auction ends 5/14/19 at 10 pm 

• 5/1 – Spring Fundraiser 5-8 

• 5/23 – Open House 6:30-7:30 

• 5/27 – Memorial Day – No School 

• 6/4 – PTO Meeting 

• 6/5 – Hawaiian Day 

• 6/6 – Last Day of School 

Adjournment 

Next Meeting will be June 4th at 7 pm. 

Meeting was adjourned at Time 8:14 pm. 

 

 

 


